
 

 
Without confidence and love, there can be no true education. If you want to be loved, 

you must love yourselves, and make your children feel that you love them” St John Bosco 
 

 

Welcome back to Term 4. I hope the holidays were good to 
you all and everyone is refreshed and ready for a busy final 
term. 
 

Congratulations to Bridie Phelan and her husband Paddy on 
the birth of their beautiful baby boy Gus last week. 
 

Next week we welcome back Sommer after her study trip 
to Amsterdam. We look forward to having her back on 
staff. 
 

Our 2020 Prep Orientation process begins next week with 
the first small group sessions.  We look forward to these 
children joining our school community. 
 

Please remember the ‘no hat no play’ policy as we enter 
the hotter months. It is compulsory for children to wear 
hats in Term 4 with their summer uniform. 
 

Parents, please do not share other parents personal details 
unless you have permission from the parent to do so. It is 
important to ensure that everyone’s personal privacy 
should be respected.  This also applies to those who are 
undertaking a role as a Parent Representative for a 
classroom. 
 
 

Thank you to the parents and friends for our wonderful 
sandpit. The children are very excited at the opportunities 
provided to them. 
 

Fee Statements for families with outstanding balances were 
emailed out before the holidays. Please note that ALL fees 
and levies are due and payable by this Friday 11th October. 
This is very important in regards to planning for next year. 
We cannot offer the same programs year to year if we do 
not receive the fees to assist us. Please contact Peter or 
Maree if you are having difficulty in regards to fee 
payment. 
 

 

Weŕe off and walking! Walk to School in October is 
underway and itś great to see so many students walking, 
scooting and riding to school already. Our SRC Lifestyle 
Leaders gave away lots of House Points Wednesday to the 
walkers who came ready with their Challenge Cards for a 
sticker. There are so many great individual prizes to be 
won, such as Rebel Sport and Bounce vouchers. If we are 
one of the top schools in Moonee Valley there are great 
school prizes such as: an AFL/AFLW Whole School incursion, 
Sports equipment packs or the family passes for everyone 
to visit Ascot Vale Leisure Centre. We were very close to 
being amongst the winners last year so we’re keen to get 
there this year! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
So remember, once you get to school don’t forget to record 
your walk, ride or scoot on the calendars in your classroom. 
Walking part of the way is ok too. You can still participate if 
you live too far to walk all the way, just park a few blocks 
away from the school or at the park and walk part of the 
way to and from school. 
 

Walk to School encourages all Victorian primary school kids 

to walk, ride or scoot to and from school. It’s a great way to 
help students learn healthy habits and achieve the 
recommended 60 minutes a day physical activity, every 
day. As well as these benefits, walking and riding to school 
reduces congestion around the school, saves on parking 

MASS & ASSEMBLY TIMETABLE TERM 4 

WEEK 
BEGINNING 

MASS 
Friday 11.30am 

ASSEMBLY 
Friday 2.40pm 

1: 7.10 4AT Year 1 

2: 14.10 5SV Year 2 

3: 21.10 6SC SJB Got Talent Prep, 1  ,2  

4: 28.10 Year 1 Year 3 

5: 4.11 3WK Year 4 

6: 11.11 2TC Year 5 

7: 18.11 3RM Prep 

8: 25.11 No Mass Student free Day 

9: 2.12 TBC - 

10: 9.12 - - 

11:16.12 Captains 
Handover (Tue) 

Year 6  
(Mon) 
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2019 
 

Tues 15 Oct P&F Meeting 7pm 
Sat 19 Oct Year 1 Family Mass 6pm & Pizza Night 
Tues 22 Oct  School Board 7pm 
Mon 4 Nov School Closure Day 
Tues 5 Nov Melbourne Cup holiday 
Fri 8 Nov Arts Night 
Sat 16 Nov Prep Family Mass 6pm 
Sat 24 Nov Bunnings BBQ 
Tue 26 Nov Parent Helpers Luncheon 
Thusr 28/ Fri 29 Nov School closure days (Staff In service) 
Mon 2 -Wed 11 Dec Swimming Intensive Program 
Fri 13 Dec  Swimming Sports 
Sat 14 Dec Family Mass 6pm 
Mon 16 Dec Graduation  
Tue 17 Dec Last day 2019 12.30pm dismissal 

2020 
Fri 31 Jan First day for Year 1-6 students  
Mon 3 Feb First day for Prep students  

http://www.sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au/


and helps the environment. So it’s great for the whole 
school community. 
 

 

Walking to School 
What do kids think? 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VjmTHWKb_po 
What do parents think? 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E5v18EDm5vk 
 

SRC Team & Naomi (Assistant Wellbeing Coordinator) 
 

 

Pizza Night Saturday 19th October 
 

Please join us for pizza in the parish hall after Year 1 family 
mass! Our last pizza night was a wonderful success with so 
many parishioners and families enjoying a bite to eat and 
each other’s company!  
 

A reply slip will go home on Monday for an indication of 
numbers for catering purposes. Pizza, sweet treats and 
drinks provided. Feel free to BYO beer/wine. Hope to see 
you there!  
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB    
Book Club order forms were sent 
home this week.  This will be our last 
order for the year (and last before 
Christmas)  The return date for this 
order is 24

th
 October.  Thank you for 

your ongoing support.  We have been 
able to acquire lots of books for the 
library with our rewards points.  Thanks again- Sharon. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHANGES TO THE UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 

The Uniform shop will be open for the first time on 
Tuesday 15th October (before school) and then on 
Thursday 31st October (after school). Going forward 
it will be open on the 2nd Tuesday (before school) 
and last Thursday (after school) of the month. 
 

 
 
 

 

Term 4 Chess Club commences next Thursday. If your child 
would like to participate in the Chess Club during Term 4, 
please register and pay for your child online at 
https://www.chesseducation.com.au 
 

• When: Thursday after school, 3:30 – 4:30pm 
There will be 9 classes in Term 4: Beginning from Thursday 
17/10 
 

• Where: Staffroom • Cost: $90 (for the 9 classes)  
 

If you know of any classes you will miss please put in a pro-
rata payment. Please make any cheques payable to ‘Chess 
Education’ and leave at the front office. Enquiries: 9387 
4503 or via email at info@chesseducation.com.au 

Save the date for our SJB Arts Night 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Next P&F meeting 
 

Tuesday 15th October  
 

Hope to see you there! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanking you 
 
 
 

 
Peter Monaghan 
Principal 
 
 
 

REMINDER- SCHOOL BANKING 
 

School banking will resume next Wednesday 16/10.  
Please note that Wednesday is our new banking day. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VjmTHWKb_po
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E5v18EDm5vk
https://www.chesseducation.com.au/


Parents and Friends Committee 
Update… 

 

The sandpit is complete!! 
 

On the last day of term we called out for volunteers to help 
rejuvenate the bench seats, fill the new sandpit, build a 
planter box and do some planting to beautify our new play 
space. We don’t have final figures yet, but by excavating, 
filling and landscaping the sandpit ourselves, we saved a 
significant amount of hard earned fundraising money! We 
have also spent some money on toys for the sandpit and 
will add to these over time. 
 

Thanks to Rick Duray for co-ordinating and preparing for 
the works. A huge thank you to the people who responded 
to our call! Many of these volunteers came to BOTH days! 
We appreciate you so much, we couldn’t have done it 
without you!  
 

We wish the children many 
hours of fun in the sandpit 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuckshop Roster: Term 4 2019 

  11am-2:30pm 10am-12pm 12:30pm-2:30pm 

Friday 11th October  Joanna Mosca Natalie Khoury 
Maria Caramia 

Tuesday 15th October   Michelle Tankard Belinda McGregor 
Katherine D'Arcangelo 

Friday 18th October Sophie Witt Michelle Mlikota Janet Mastropasqua 
Nicole Arthurson 

Tuesday 22nd October   Liz Wallis Simone Callegari  
Kelli Giampicollo 

Friday 25th October Vanessa Lo Giusto Margaret Conroy Helene Sexton 
Karen Fitzpatrick 

Tuesday 29th October   Mary Pantallaresco Joanne Saad 
Susanne Speranza 

Friday 1st November Melissa Ryan Karen Healy Michelle Favero 
Angie Czaja 

Tuesday 5th November 
MELBOURNE CUP 

Friday 8th November Eloise Romeo Therese Patton Megan Lucas 
Nella Duvnjak 

Tuesday 12th November   Rebecca Ryan Liliana Najdovski 
Carmen Guardo Bridges 

Friday 15th November Sonia Andersen Sonia Medawar Clare Hogan 
Kirsty Prosser 

Tuesday 19th November   Sonia Scarpaci Roslyn Scalise 
Gabby Benton 

Friday 22nd November Helen Catterall Silvana Loschiavo Andrea Hill 
Lisa Duray 

Tuesday 26th November 
PARENT HELPER LUNCHEON 

Friday 29th November 
TEACHERS INSERVICE DAY 

Tuesday 3rd December   Roxie Riley Kathy De Bono 
Chelsea Fitzpatrick  

Friday 6th December Julie Seddon Sue Chivilo Evelyn Pappas 
Rosemary Morais 

Tuesday 10th December 
HOT DOG DAY 





 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 


